
 
 

3.3.3 DETAILS OF EXTENSION AND OUT REACH PROGRAMME CONDUCTED 

BY THE INSTITUTION DURING THE LAST FIVE YEARS. 

 

SESSION 2020-2021 

 
DENGUE AWARENESS PROGRAMME ORGANISED BY N.S.S. UNIT ON 6TH 

AUGUST 2020 

A webinar (Virtual Meeting) was held through Google Meet by the NSS Unit, South Calcutta 

Girls’ College on 6
th

 August, 2020, for the students to raise awareness regarding Dengue and 

the necessary measures to be taken for its prevention. There was a presentation by Dr. Roni 

Sarkar, Assistant Professor, Department of Zoology, South Calcutta Girls’ College on the 

“Spread of Dengue and Various Controlling Measures”, which emphasized the necessity to 

keep our environment clean and mosquito-free. Our Principal, Prof. (Dr.) Aparna De, teachers 

from various departments and 70 students actively participated in this webinar. Our respected 

Principal, all teaching and non-teaching faculty members and our beloved students attended 

this online event under the pandemic circumstances. 

 

 
Online Dengue Awareness Programme 



BANDHANI WORKSHOP BY EXTENSION COMMITTEE & IQAC 

 SOUTH CALCUTTA GIRLS’ COLLEGE HELD ON 28.09.2020 
 

 

 

 

A virtual one-day workshop on art and craft was organised by IQAC and Extension 

Committee of South Calcutta Girls’ College with “Pidlite Industries” on 28
th

 September 

2020. The subject of the workshop was ‘Bandhni” or the traditional tie-and-dye method of 

colouring. 

Students were taught different types of ‘Bandhni’ techniques and the ways to use colour on 

material. They used these techniques to produce brightly patterned shirts, T-shirts, dupattas, 

pillow-cases and tablecloth. The workshop generated considerable enthusiasm among students. 

There were more than 75 participants. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students exhibited Different Types of Bandhni Product after The Workshop.



‘EACH ONE REACH ONE' THROUGH EMPATHY BUILDING, IN THE TIME OF 

COVID 19 IN ASSOCIATION WITH N.S.S., HELD ON 10TH TO 14TH MAY 2021. 

Mahatma Gandhi National Council of Rural Education (Department of Higher Education, 

Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India, Hyderabad) organized Faculty 

Development Programme on “Building Emotional Intelligence and Resilience case method of 

experiential Teaching and Learning” from 10
th

 May, 2021 to 14
th

 May, 2021. The objectives 

of organizing this programme were to orient the students about how to make self-reliant 

decisions and become supportive to others, how to handle and reduce stress, how to develop at 

least some helper skills and help affected students and their families to cope with COVID-19 

situation and how to gain and share professional information. The total number of participants 

in this programme was 279. Helper students developed skills regarding sharing professional 

information and also learned about how to become emotionally and psychologically 

supportive. After attending sessions with the Helper students, Helpee students developed 

understanding to cope up with the demands as well as the stress and anxiety which resulted due 

to COVID-19 situation. 

 

 

Online Awareness Programme for Students 



 

CELEBRATION OF INTERNATIONAL YOGA DAY ON 21ST JUNE 2021 

 
The N.S.S. Unit and Physical Activity Club of our college celebrated International Yoga Day 

on 21
st
 June 2021. This year the theme was “Yoga At Home and Yoga With Family.” Due to 

current corona virus pandemic situation, International Yoga day was celebrated by our students 

with great enthusiasm in online mode under the guidance of our gym instructor Smt Rama 

Nandi . Our respected Principal, Prof. (Dr.) Aparna De, with her motivational address, 

encouraged the participants. The total number of student participants was about 90. Live 

demonstration of several Yoga postures such as Padmasana, Sarvangasana, Chakrasana, 

Brikkhasana and many more along with an explanation of their advantage and disadvantages 

were performed individually by our students. The other activities, such as various kinds of 

breathing exercises and Pranayams were performed and demonstrated by our students. The last 

event of the programme was meditation which is an essential tool for refreshing our body as 

well as our mind and being stress free during this pandemic situation. This programme 

encouraged our students and their families to practice Yoga on a regular basis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Online Celebration of International Yoga Day by Students 



ONLINE POSTER COMPETITION ; CHALLENGES OF GENDER 

DISCRIMINATION HELD ON 25 TH JUNE 2021 

The NAAC Criterion III Committee of South Calcutta Girls’ College, under the aegis of IQAC 

and with the NSS Unit of the College organized an Online Inter-College Poster Competition on 

the theme, “Challenges of Gender Discrimination” on 25
th

 June 2021. Our respected 

Principal, Prof. (Dr.) Aparna De, chaired the competition. The Competition commenced with 

the enlightening ‘Welcome Address ‘of Principal Madam, which set the tone for the 

programme. Her address was followed by an illuminating speech by the Coordinator of IQAC 

and Associate Professor in Philosophy, Dr.Rehana Khatun. The Competition received an 

overwhelming response, which was very encouraging, given the pandemic situation. Students 

from various educational institutions all over Kolkata submitted thought-provoking and 

innovative posters on this extremely relevant issue. From these entries, 15 best posters were 

selected for presentation. The shortlisted participants explained the essence of the posters and 

communicated their message on the theme very aptly. Total number of student participants 

was 75 .All participants were awarded participation certificates and the four best presenters 

were awarded rank certificates. The Competition had a wide outreach and audience as it was 

live streamed on the YouTube channel of the College. 

 

Online Poster Competition 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

          Fit India Freedom Run 2.0  
 

 

To commemorate the 75th year of India's Independence Day "Azadi Ka Mahotsav" 

Fit India Mission had conceptualized "THE FIT INDIA FREEDOM RUN 2.0. Being 

the part of this movement, Physical Activity Club of South Calcutta Girls' College 

organized the inaugural program on 13.08.2021 from 9.00 am to 9.45 am through 

virtual platform where by the guidance of our yoga instructor Rama Nandi students 

actively participated in different physical activities. Our respected Principal Madam 

Dr. Aparna De , IQAC Coordinator Dr. Rehana Khatun, staffs and students attended 

(total participants was 57) the  program. To  make the mission fruitful the Physical 

Activity Club started one week program from 14th to 20th August, 2021.  Every day 

around 50 participants performed different activities like walking, running, jogging, 

yoga exercise etc. Each participant reported everyday how much distance and time 

they covered. 
 

FIT INDIA FREEDOM RUN 2.0 REPORTS OF SEVEN CONSECUTIVE DAYS ARE 
GIVEN BELOW. 

DAY 

NUMBER OF PARTICIPANTS WALKING / JOGGING/ RUNNING IN KM 

14.08.21 50 102 

15.08.21 48 107 

16.08.21 51 113 

17.08.21 40 92 

18.08.21 65 161 

19.08.21 49 121 

20.08.21 50 119 

7 DAYS 353 815 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

                                                                      FIT INDIA FREEDOM RUN 2.0 RUN BY ONE OF OUR STUDENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           CERTIFICATES FROM MINISTRY OF YOUTH AFFAIRS AND SPORTS, GOVT OF INDIA 

 

 

 



Dr. Tapabrata Guha Ray felicitated by our Principal Dr. Aparna De 

 
 

 

SESSION 2019-2020 
 

RED RIBBON CAMP (AIDS AWARENESS PROGRAMME) HELD ON 3
RD

 DECEMBER 

2019 

A unit of National Service Scheme has been functioning in our college since 2009. In the 

session 2019-2020 the N.S.S. Unit organized Red Ribbon Camp, Dr. Tapabrata Guha Ray of 

the Department of Community Medicine, R.G. Kar Medical College Hospital delivered an 

excellent lecture on H.I.V. – AIDS awareness programme on 3
rd

 December 2019. Number of 

student participants was 85. It was an excellent awareness programme, in which the student 

participation was spontaneous. The session was very interactive and our students were highly 

benefitted from this programme. 

 

 

 

 



Dr. Tapabrata Guha Ray and our respected Principal Dr. Aparna De at Red Ribbon camp. 

NSS Volunteers At Red Ribbon Camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

DENGUE AWARENESS CAMP, HELD ON 6TH MARCH 2020 
 

Dr.Roni Sarkar, Assistant Professor of the Department of Zoology, South Calcutta Girls’ 
College, whose specialization is Molecular Virology of Human Immunodeficiency virus, 

delivered a lecture on Dengue Awareness and its preventive measures on 6
th

 March 2020. In 

this programme number of student participants was 85. It was an excellent awareness 

programme, in which the respected speaker presented through Power Point the various 

aspects of Dengue awareness and its preventive measures. The session was very interactive 

and our students were highly benefitted from this programme. 

 

  

 Dr. Roni Sarkar Assistant Professor , Department  of Zoology ,delivering lecture on Dengue 

Awareness and its preventive measures. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NSS Volunteers in Dengue Awareness Programme 



 

 

Adult literacy programme in Peyarabagan slum area 

 The volunteers of South Calcutta Girls’ College work in the Peyara bagan Basti area 

located in the vicinity. The Adult Literacy programme was started in 2015; with 

Peyara bagan Busti Welfare Society which has been conducting this programme for 

the housewives. 

 Our student volunteers participate in the programme regularly throughout the year. 

Every week, 2-3 student volunteers go to the Busti Welfare Society to teach these 

women. 

 Our College library is also involved with this programme. Necessary books are 

provided from the Library. 

 Adult Literacy programme has been undertaken to develop sense of social 

responsibility among students and to lend a helping hand to the under-privileged 

within our locality. 

 There is considerable enthusiasm among the student volunteers to participate in this 

activity. 15 students have volunteered in this session. 

 However, during examinations, vacations and holidays volunteers are not available. 

 

 Unfortunately, due to the pandemic, the programme has been suspended from 

22.3.2020. 

 



 

                                                                 Adult literacy class 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 List of  volunteers  and books issued from the college library  for  adult literacy programme, 



 
 

SESSION 2018- 2019 

NSS SPECIAL CAMP , 11TH MARCH TO 17TH MARCH 2019 
 

The Special camp of NSS Unit for the session 2018-2019 was formally inaugurated on 11
th

 

March 2019 and it continued till 17
th

 March 2019. Our respected Principal, Prof. (Dr.) 

Aparna De, inaugurated the Special Camp. In her inaugural address, Principal Madam 

explained the essence of conducting the NSS programme and the manner in which it 

encourages the young, impressionable minds about their commitment to the society. The 

NSS volunteers, along with the core committee members, teachers and non-teaching staff of 

the College attended the programme.The slum Peyarabagan, was chosen for the activities. 

On the first day of the Special camp, NSS volunteers conducted an extensive survey of the 

Peyarabagan slum area to assess the socio-economic and educational level and medical 

requirement of the residents. On 12
th

 March 2019, a Door-to-door Awareness Campaign on 

vector-borne diseases was conducted in the nearby Peyarabagan slum. The NSS volunteers 

informed and sensitized the residents about the methods of controlling and preventing the 

spread of vector-borne diseases, like dengue. 
 

On the third day, an Oral Health Camp by practicing dentist, Dr. Romita Roy was 

organized, while a general health check-up camp by General Physician, Dr. Arundhati 

Chatterjee was conducted on the fourth day. On the fifth day of the special camp, 

counsellor, Ms. Yashabanti Sreemany, conducted psychological counselling workshop for 

children. The medical camps ended on the sixth day with an Eye Camp to extend free eye 

check-up facilities by Sri Ramakrishna Bhunia. 



 

 

Door to door survey  on socio economic status at Peyarabagan . 
 
 

 

General Physician Dr. Arundhati Chatterjee 



 

 
Dentist Dr. Romita Dey 

On the last day of the Special Camp, the NSS unit organized a “Sit and Draw Competition” 
for the children of the Peyarabagan slum. The initiative attracted many participants. At the 

end of the competition, prizes were distributed among the winners in the Valedictory 

session. The day also marked the finale of the special camp and the Program Officer 

thanked Principal Madam, all the teaching and non-teaching staff of the college and above 

all, the enthusiastic and hardworking volunteers of the NSS unit. She also expressed her 

gratitude to the office-bearers and members of the Batam Club, officers of the local Police 

Station and above all, the residents of Peyarabagan slum for their whole- hearted support 

and cooperation. 

 
 

Sit and Draw Competition for the slum children 



 
 Collection for Kerala flood relief: A massive and devastating flood struck Kerala 

during the monsoon season and our NSS volunteers collected clothes, necessary 

medicines and dry food items for the affected people in the month of August 2018. 

 

 
 

 

Kerala flood relief 



 COLLEGE CLEANING & DISINFECTION FROM VECTOR BORN DISEASES : 

On 12
th

 October 2018, NSS volunteers undertook comprehensive activities towards 

cleanliness and disease prevention through cleaning of the college campus; discarding 

water accumulation; spreading of bleaching powder and other disinfectants to prevent 

water-borne and vector-borne diseases which are very common during this time of the 

year. 

 

 
 

 

 

Cleaning of the college campus 



 

  Health checkup camp: On 29
th

 March 2019, a Health Camp was organized  with  

the help of Rotary Club, Kolkata. The total number of students participated 20. 
 

 

Health Checkup of students 

 

 

 



 

 

 

A copy of invitation letter from our college Principal to the President of Rotary club of Calcutta 

metro city 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Adult literacy programme 2018-2019 
 

 The Adult Literacy programme was taken up by South Calcutta Girls’ College in the 

Peyarabagan slum area located in the vicinity of the College. The close proximity of the 

slum to our College was an advantage, as students did not face any logistical difficulty.

 The Peyarabagan Busti Welfare Society has been conducting literacy programme for the 

under-privileged women of the locality who have not had the opportunity of formal 

education or have dropped out of school. We have worked with the Society and this has 

enabled our student volunteers to participate in the programme.

 15 volunteers participated in the programme.

 This programme has been undertaken  to  develop  a  sense  of  social  responsibility 

among our students and to lend a helping hand to the under- privileged within our locality.


                                                         Adult literacy class  



 

 

Books issued from our college library for the purpose of adult literacy programme 

 



WORKSHOP WITH PIDILITE INDUSTRIES IN SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

A four day workshop on reuse of plastics material was held in our college with the 

faculty support of “Pidilite industries” on the month of September 2018. Thirty 

students were actively participated in this programme and with the plastics waste 

they made flower vase, pen stand etc. 30 students are participated in this workshop. 

 

Students Learn How To Reuse The Waste Plastic Bottles During The Workshop. 

 

 

 



 

 

YOGA WORKSHOP Held on 18th April 2019. 

Happiness through Yoga –A workshop conducted by Physical Activity Club on 18
th

 April 

2019. Dr Biplab Barman delivered a lecture and the programme ended with a meditation 

session. The total number of student participant was100 also there were teachers’ 

participants.  All the participants enjoyed the session enthusiastically. 

 

Dr. Biplab Barman delivered his lecture on the Yoga workshop. 



 

SESSION 2017-18 

The Special camp of NSS Unit, South Calcutta Girls’ College for the session 2017-2018  

was formally inaugurated on 19
th

 March 2018 and it continued till 25
th

 March 2018. Our 

respected Principal, Prof. (Dr.) Aparna De, inaugurated the Special Camp. In her inaugural 

address, Principal Madam explained the essence of conducting the NSS programme and the 

manner in which it trains and encourages the young, impressionable minds with positive 

motivation and orientation towards life. 100 NSS volunteers, along with the core committee 

members, teachers and non-teaching staff of the College attended the programme.The slum 

in the vicinity of the College, Peyarabagan, was chosen for the activities. 

 

 
NSS Special Camp 2017-2018 held from 19-25

th
 MARCH, 2018 

 
 

Day 1: Students are Ready for Survey Work in Peyarabagan 

 

 

On the first day of the Special camp, NSS volunteers surveyed the Peyarabagan slum area to 

assess the educational level and medical requirement of the residents. On the second and 

fifth days, an Eye Camp was held to extend free eye check-up facilities, with the support of 

SAI Foundation. During the first half of the third day, Dr. Romita Roy, practicing dentist 

was invited to attend the patients from Payara bagan for their dental check-up. In the 

second half of the same day, psychological counselling for children was conducted by 

counsellor, Ms. Yoshobanti Srimani. During the first half of the fourth  day,  a 

gynecological check-up was conducted by Gynecologist. In the second half, General 

Physician, Dr. Sujit Chakrabarti was invited to attend the patients for their health check-up. 

On the sixth day of the camp, Child Specialist, Dr. Partha Banerjee visited the slum. 



 

 

 
Gynecologist Dr. Arundhati Chatterjee 

 

 

 

 

General Physician DR. S.Chakrobarti 



 
 

Ophthalmologist R. Bhuniya 

 

 

 

Child specialist Dr. P. Banerjee 



 

 

 
 

 

 

Dentist Dr. Romita Dey 

 

 

 

 

                                          NSS volunteers during survey



 

On last day of the Special Camp, the NSS unit organized a “Sit and Draw Competition” for 

the children of the Peyarabagan slum. The initiative attracted nearly 80 participants. At the 

end of the competition, prizes were distributed to the winners in a brief award ceremony. The 

day also marked the finale of the special camp and the Program Officer thanked Principal 

Madam, all the teaching and non-teaching staff of the college and above all, enthusiastic and 

hardworking volunteers of the NSS unit. She also expressed her gratitude to the office- 

bearers and member of the Batam Club, officers of the local Police Station and above all, the 

residents of Peyarabagan slum for their whole-hearted support and cooperation. 
 

 

Drawing competition for the slum children 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Awareness programme : 

 On 7
th

 September 2017, An Awareness campaign on vector borne diseases was conducted 

in the college compound and its surroundings. 

 

 

 

STUDENTS ARE READY FOR AWARENESS PROGRAMME. 
 

 

Awareness programme on prevention of vector borne diseases in college 

surroundings 

 





             Diabetes Awareness and Detection Programme held on 17
th

 November 2017 

Diabetic awareness and detection programme was held on 17
.
 11. 2017 conducted by NSS 

unit of our college and “Diabetes Awareness & You” a social welfare organization. Total 

103  students actively participated in this programme. 

 

DIABETIC AWARENESS PROGRAMME 



 
 

                 Blood Sample Collection for Diabetic Detection 















 On 21
st
 February 2018, the NSS unit and the Department of Bengali celebrated the 

International Mother Language Day. A college-cleaning drive was also conducted 

after the programme.
  

 

                   College cleaning programme 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




 Relief assistance for Goonj: During the last week of March 2018, the NSS unit collected 

and sorted clothes for donation to the NGO ‘Goonj’



 

Sorting of Collected Clothes for donation, later these were handed over to NGO Goonj. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Adult literacy programme in Peyarabagan slum area 2017-2018 

 The Adult Literacy programme was taken up by South Calcutta Girls’ College in the 

Peyarabagan slum area located in the vicinity of the College. The close proximity of the slum to 

our College was an advantage, as students did not face any logistical difficulty.

 The Peyarabagan slum Welfare Society has been conducting literacy programme for the under-

privileged women of the locality who have not had the opportunity of formal education or have 

dropped out of school. We have worked with the Society and this has enabled our student 

volunteers to participate in the programme.

 This programme has been undertaken to develop a sense  of  social responsibility among our 

students and to lend a helping hand to the under- privileged within our locality.

 In 2017-18, the number of volunteers involved in this programme was 16.





Adult Literacy class in progress 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



                                     

 

SESSION 2016-17 

Hands on Training, Making Of Compost Fertilizers on 11
th

 July, 2016 
 

 NSS volunteers were introduced to the process of making decomposed fertilizers in own house with the 

practical experience. A pit was constructed beside the college canteen for this purpose, biodegradable materials 

from hostel kitchen and canteen waste stored in that pit . The project is to continue with the supervision of 

volunteers. The total number of participants were 100. 
 



 

COLLEGE CLEANING PROGRAMME ON 2nd JULY 2016 
 

 

 
On 2

nd
 July, 2016 we organized a college cleaning programme. Students cleaned their classrooms , 

corridors and laboratories . The total number of volunteers was 100. 
 

 
                               COLLEGE CLEANING BY VOLUNTEERS 



AWARENESS PROGRAMME ABOUT MENTAL HEALTH HELD ON 20th SEPTEMBER 

2016 

 

 

 

                 On 20th September, 2016 the NSS unit in association with an NGO, 

Iswar Sankalpa conducted an awareness campaigning about the mentally- 

challenged women in our society 



 

VISIT TO SARBARI -A SHELTER FOR MENTALLY CHALLENGED WOMEN ON 3rd 

OCTOBER, 2016 
 
 

VISIT TO “SARBARI” 
Before Durga Puja, NSS volunteers had collected unused new clothes, jewellery 

and Bindis for the women of “Sarbari”, which is a shelter unit for mentally 

challenged women under Government of West Bengal. Volunteers along with 

the NSS Coordinator visited Sarbari on 3rd October, 2016 , gave them the gifts 

and spent a fruitful time with them. It was really a heart-touching experience for 

our volunteers. The total number of volunteers was 100. 



 
 
 
 

OBSERVATION OF WORLD TOILET DAY ON 19th NOVEMBER 2016 
 

 
AWARENESS CAMPAIGN BY VOLUNTEERS 

On 19th November, 2016, we observed the World Toilet Day with awareness 

campaigning and poster presentation by our volunteers. 

 



 
 

 

CRAFT WORKSHOP HELD ON 9th & 12th March, 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARTICIPANTS FROM SLUM ALONG WITH NSS PROGRAMME OFFICER 

On 9th and 12th March, 2017 we organized three-days’ free hands-on training on 

Batik, craft work for underprivileged children and the youth of  Peyarabagan slum



 
 

RED RIBBION CAMP 2016-2017 HELD ON 10th MARCH, 2017 

The dreaded disease of AIDS is posing the greatest threat so far to mankind. The 

volunteers of NSS joined hands to fight against it. As part of the initiative, the NSS 

unit of our college conducted one-day awareness cum sensitization programme for 

all concerned, titled ‘HIV-AIDS-Awareness to Prevention’,. Dr. Ramdas Chatterjee, 

formerly Head of the Department, Tumor and Virology, Chittaranjan National Cancer 

Institute, Kolkata and President of K. K. Chatterjee Memorial Society, Kolkata was 

invited to speak on the topic as a Resource Person. The programme was a huge 

success and opened new vistas of our knowledge regarding HIV and AIDS. 

 

 
  Dr. Ramdas Chatterjee at Red ribbon camp on 10th March 2017 

 



SPECIAL CAMP 2016-2017 HELD FROM 3
rd

 FEBRUARY TO 9
th

 

FEBRUARY 2017 
 

VOLUNTEERS DURING THE SURVEY AT PEYARA BAGAN SLUM 
 
 

On the first day of the programme, 3
rd

 February, 2017 the NSS volunteers surveyed the slum 

area to assess the education level and medical requirement of inhabitants 



 

On the second day volunteers surveyed 

the slum area and dentist, Dr. Romita Roy was invited to attend the patients from Peyara Bagan 

for their dental check-up. The programme was held at the Batam club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sit and Draw Competition 

 
On 5

th
 February, 2017, the NSS unit 

organized ‘A SIT AND DRAW COMPETITION’ for slum children. The initiative attracted 

nearly 140 participants. The children also performed various cultural activities. At the end of 

the competition, prizes were distributed to the winners in a brief award ceremony. The 

programme was held at the college campus, 

Dr.Romita Dey at Health Check Up Camp 



 
 

Eye Check Up Camp 

On the fourth and fifth day, the eye 

camp was held to extend free eye check-up facilities, organized by SAI foundation. In this two 

day camp, 53 persons had their eyes checked by the ophthalmologist. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dr.Sujit Chakrabarti at Heath Check Up Camp 

On 6
th

 day the NSS volunteers surveyed the 

slum area and Dr. Sujit Chakrabarti was invited to attend the patients for their health check- 

up. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Psychological Counselling Session 

On the seventh day, 9
th

 February, 

2017, Counsellor Vidisha Roy attended the students of the slum area for counselling. 



WORKSHOP ON JEWELLERY DESIGNING HELD FROM 

19th TO 24th SEPTEMBER 2016 
 

Jewellery Designing is a very rewarding career option for anyone entering the 
 

world of designing. An individual who has a good sense of fashion and 

accessories, as well as pays great attention to detail is an ideal candidate for 

a career in jewellery designing. 17 (seventeen) students from South Calcutta 

Girls’ College attended a six day workshop on it, which was held on 19
th

 to 

24
th
 September , 2016. 

 

 
PRODUCT OF WORKSHOP 



 

 

 

 

EXTENSION AND OUTREACH PROGRAMME 2016-2017 
 

 

 

 

SALE OF STICKERS FOR COMMUNAL HARMONY 2016-2017 
The National Foundation for Communal Harmony sent attractive stickers to be sold among the 

students for raising awareness about Communal Harmony Week. Stickers worth Rs. 1920 were 

bought by the students. The number of participants was 156. 
 



 

 

 

 

COLLECTION OF FUNDS FOR BENGAL TUBERCULOSIS ASSOCIATION 

 

The Bengal Tuberculosis Association sends a certain number of TB seals every year which 

are sold among the students. This helps to create awareness about the disease and raise funds 

for the anti-tuberculosis drive in West Bengal. In 2016-2017, an amount of Rs. 300 was raised 

by the sale of seals among 30 students of our College. This amount was submitted to the 

Association on 19
th

 July, 2016. 
 

. 

MONEY RECEIPT TB SEAL



ADULT LITERACY PROGRAMME IN PEYARABAGAN SLUM FOR THE YEAR 2016-2017 
 

The Adult Literacy programme was taken up by South Calcutta Girls’ College in the slum area 
located in the vicinity of the College, known as Peyarabagan basti. The close proximity of the slum 
was an advantage as students would not have any logistical difficulty. 

 

 

Adult Literacy class in 

progress 

 
The Peyarabagan  Basti  Welfare Society has been conducting literacy programme for the 

under-privileged women of the locality who have not had the opportunity of formal 

education or have dropped out of school. We have associated with the Society which 

enables our student volunteers to participate in the project. 

Adult Literacy programme has been undertaken to develop sense of social 

responsibility among the students and to lend a helping hand to the under- privileged 

people, In 2016-2017, there were 11 student participants.
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